
GSS General Assembly 
Meeting 

September 29th, 2021



Agenda

● Unit Representative Discussion
● Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Strategic Plan
● Resource Chat
● Announcements
● Open Floor



What is a Unit?

● A unit is a group of students in the general assembly
● Units are generally made up of individual departments
● Smaller departments are combined into a single unit
● Students from units that are active* in GSS are 

eligible 
● to receive travel grant funding
● Each unit has a Unit representative



What is a Unit Representative?

● A Unit Representative is the voting member of each 
Unit

● Unit representatives vote on changes (e.g., modifying 
the constitution, whether to sign external affairs bills)

● Unit representatives also elect the Executive Board
● These votes can only occur if we have enough Unit 

Reps in attendance



What are the responsibilities of a Unit Representative?

● Unit Representatives must attend GA meetings in 
order to remain active*
○ HOWEVER - This is only the first step of your role

● It is critical to remember that you are representing all 
graduate students in your unit

● Plan to disseminate information and solicit feedback 
from students in your department about GSS issues

*Guidelines on active status can be found in the GSS constitution on the website



Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion

● The plan is to be circulated again for more visibility.



Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion

Few Thoughts from Grad Students:

● Not only recruitment but retention of diverse student body should be part of 
the DE&I strategic plan. Do our graduate programs do enough to recruit and 
retain a diverse graduate student body? Will there be efforts to recruit (and 
further support and retain!) students from HBCU’s as well as international 
students?

● Graduate students need a place to address minor grievances, a place to 
report toxic environments that build over time in departments or workplace.

● Including dependents in the "student" healthcare plans should be part of the 
strategic plan. We as a university do not include students that have 
dependents in their care as a consideration.

● “Exit Interviews” in departments, or on university level with the HR department, 
will help figure out some of the retention issues and must be on the plan.

● Does the plan allow for direct student involvement? Graduate students would 
like to see a strategy outlining how the goals and aims of the strategic plan will 
be ‘advertised’ or made available to the general student population.



Resources Chat: 
What has the E-Board used?

● 14-days Writing Challenge from GWS for overcoming writer’s block and 
getting in the habit of writing.

● Center for Writing and Math.
● Counseling Services.
● Center for Career Development.
● Teacher Development Program helps with syllabi, and how to become a better 

teacher over-all.
● Kathleen reinforced the fact that all graduate students are welcome to visit her 

office if anyone experiences an unwanted microagression.
● There are also two Omburds, two full-time faculty that serve as a confidential 

resource, at Lehigh if you are not sure about the nature of micro-aggressions, 
or where to report it. They are there to help with bias incidents and 
controversial happenings. They are in the graduate student handbook, but in 
general, are not publicly advertised.

● Lehigh students get Grubhub+ for free which means free delivery on all 
orders. Check it here: 
https://www.grubhub.com/help/contact-us/grubhub-student-membership/71RLr
RK8xKUi4g7mfqxleJ

https://www.grubhub.com/help/contact-us/grubhub-student-membership/71RLrRK8xKUi4g7mfqxleJ
https://www.grubhub.com/help/contact-us/grubhub-student-membership/71RLrRK8xKUi4g7mfqxleJ


ANNOUNCEMENTS



COVID Information



More information can be found here:

https://coronavirus.lehigh.edu/

https://coronavirus.lehigh.edu/


COVID-19 Policies for Graduate Students
 

Please access all COVID-19 Guidelines here.

https://facebook.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ba326493ad059cc81693303c2&id=df73dcdc2f&e=fa1f76d85a


Writing Resources



Keep your writing momentum going!

Join GWS virtually each Monday from 
4pm-6pm and Friday from 2pm-4pm 

and on one Saturday each month from 
9am-5pm. ✍

Links to Zoom rooms and registrations can 
be found on the events web page at 

go.lehigh.edu/gradwritingevents

https://facebook.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ba326493ad059cc81693303c2&id=de6f426b65&e=fa1f76d85a


The Graduate Writer's Studio is looking for master's or doctoral students from 
any discipline to work as Graduate Writing Consultants for the upcoming 

semester!

GWCs will receive $20.00/hour; working min. of 5 hours/week.

Last Chance to 
apply this 

week!



https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w3NfjrGAZ6Y

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w3NfjrGAZ6Y


Career Development Resources



● Attendees can miss one session and still qualify for the certificate. So if you 
are planning to attend, you still have a chance to avail this opportunity.















The National Center for Faculty Development and Diversity 
(NCFDD) is an independent professional development, training 

and mentoring community for over 90,000 faculty, post-docs and 
graduate students, dedicated to supporting academics in making 

successful transitions throughout their careers.





Educational Talks/Conferences







Pride Center & Center for Gender Equity



pridecenter@lehigh.edu

The pride center is committed to making each 
event and every one of our programs and 

initiatives accessible and inclusive. If you are 
planning to attend a program and have any 

accessibility needs or desires, please contact 
Mel Kitchen at mbk411@lehigh.edu in advance 

of the program for coordination. 

mailto:pridecenter@lehigh.edu
mailto:mbk411@lehigh.edu
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If you are interested in participating, fill out 
this form: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQ
LSd2Zg7nUFYNutQxHw7LHbdshjAM1trT8

XcgVbLYlBqnbjlZhg/closedform

Or contact sab617@lehigh.edu for more 
information!

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd2Zg7nUFYNutQxHw7LHbdshjAM1trT8XcgVbLYlBqnbjlZhg/closedform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd2Zg7nUFYNutQxHw7LHbdshjAM1trT8XcgVbLYlBqnbjlZhg/closedform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd2Zg7nUFYNutQxHw7LHbdshjAM1trT8XcgVbLYlBqnbjlZhg/closedform
mailto:sab617@lehigh.edu


Center for Gender Equity

● Click here for the latest virtual events and  news!

https://facebook.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ba326493ad059cc81693303c2&id=609bbf738e&e=fa1f76d85a


Graduate Life Office



*Tuesdays @10 will be back next week (10/5) if the 
weather permits, however, it will not be held on the 

week of Pacing Break (10/12).

Reminder: Check for updates on our social media 
every Monday on whether it will be cancelled for that 

week due to inclement weather or other reasons.





Find the details in the link below:

https://grad.lehigh.edu/financial-support/reimbursement

https://grad.lehigh.edu/financial-support/reimbursement


Funding Opportunities



Greetings from the Graduate Student Senate!

In an effort to increase efficiency and reduce paper waste, the GSS Travel 
Grant application process is now electronic. Revised applications are available 
as a PDF form (here) to be completed electronically and submitted via 

email to GSSTravelGrants@lehigh.edu.

Please see our website to access the application and instructions for the new 
submission process: https://gradlife.web.lehigh.edu/node/170.

 Any questions should be directed to the GSS Travel Grant Officer at 
GSSTravelGrants@lehigh.edu. Thank you for your help in making this 

transition!

https://facebook.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ba326493ad059cc81693303c2&id=ecb557654f&e=fa1f76d85a
https://facebook.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ba326493ad059cc81693303c2&id=17dd2e27b3&e=fa1f76d85a






https://www.aaaed.org/aaaed/The_LEAD_Fund_Authors_Program.asp

https://www.aaaed.org/aaaed/The_LEAD_Fund_Authors_Program.asp


Other Graduate Resources & Information







Current, full time faculty & staff 
must fill out the Taylor Gym 

Registration for Privileges form 
prior to being approved for any 
participation within Taylor Gym.

Please allow 2 business days for 
access to be granted.

https://facebook.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ba326493ad059cc81693303c2&id=fe0f5526ef&e=fa1f76d85a
https://facebook.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ba326493ad059cc81693303c2&id=fe0f5526ef&e=fa1f76d85a






OPEN FLOOR

● Update on Wellness Fee: The wellness fee is the $100 fee on everyone’s 
account that started this year. Although the rollout of the fee was not handled 
well, and the frustration at that is understandable, it will be sticking with us, at 
least for this year. 

● David Rubenstein has offered to address the GA at the next meeting to explain 
the details of the fee. Oliver Yao is also working with the university to push for 
a more organized rollout of the fee. 

● GSS is advocating for the fee to be added to the doctoral students package. 
Both GLO and GSS are trying to get the “right” people into the rooms when 
these fees are being discussed. Regarding the wellness fee, we have the 
faculty senate’s backing. 

● Bench-marking studies on stipends are currently conducted by GLO to see 
how our stipends compare to other graduate schools. Oliver Yao will also be 
taking steps towards reviewing graduate stipends as they realize that the 
stipends may be too low if it is becoming increasingly difficult for the students 
to pay the wellness fee.



 GSS Meetings
Graduate Student Senate Meetings

When we can meet in 
person, a pizza lunch is 

included at every meeting. 


